13" May 2016 1186 Brayton Road
BRAYTON NSW 2579

The Director, Resource Assessment & Compliance
Dept of Planning & Environment
23-33 Bridge Street

SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Sir

Re Application No SSD 7090

| wish to lodge my objection to the Gunlake Quarry Expansion Project.

Gunlake Quarry plan to increase truck movements along Brayton Road and the
Bypass Road from 164 trucks per day to 440 trucks per day, sometimes a maximum
of 690 trucks per day. The trucks are to operate 24 hours a day.

Brayton Road and the Bypass Road cannot accommodate that many trucks for
safety reasons. It is a school bus route. The road will be too dangerous for me to
drive on day and night. | am almost 80 years old and have been a resident of
Brayton Road for over 65 years.

The wildlife that will be killed on the road will be also be problem for all motorists to
avoid.

My other concern is the noise from the crusher that will be operating 24 hours a day.
Mr O’Neil said at a community information meeting some time ago that he would put
the crusher in a sound proof shed. There is no mention of that in Gunlake’s
Environmental Impact Statement. The locals cannot live with the noise from
Gunlake’s crusher 24 hours a day. Mr O'Neil’s offer to double glaze windows of the
homes of locals impacted is not a total solution to the noise either. We have to go
outside.

I understand that Marulan is a quarrying area but Mr O’Neil must listen to the local
community concerns and put in place the appropriate infrastructure if he wants to
expand Gunlake’s operation to 2 million tonnes of hard rock per year.

Yours sincerely

Shirley Feld A F el o



